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Department of Energy
Washington, DC 20585
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Dr. Kc=old P. Smith, Jr.
Assistant to the Secretary
of Defense (Atomic Energy)

Department of Defense
Washington, D.C. 20301-3050

Dear Dr. Smith:

1 solicit your assistance in obtaining Department of Defense support for
mitigating surety concerns with the B53 nuclear bomb. The B53 is an old
design which does not meet modern nuclear safety design criteria, especially
in abnormal or accident environments. Following cancellation of the W6l
warhead program, plans for early retirement of the B53 have been deferred,
and the BS3 will remain 1n the stockpiIe for the 1ndef1nite future.
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The Department of Energy will provide trainers and s:nport to facilitate

_these safeguards.

I also strongly recommend you pursue retiring the B53 at the earliest
possibie date. If there is a continuing mission for a weapon with the B53's
characteristics, our two Departments should pursue alternate approaches to
meet the requirements.

I realize the lost operational flexibility these restrictiens bring, but I
believe the surety enhancements are worth the inconvenience.

Please refer any questions or comments you have in this latter to me, or

Dr. James Turner at (301) 903- 3463.

Sincere]y.
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W. 6. Ellis
Rear Admiral, U S. Navy
Deputy . Assistant Secretary

wpy for Military Application
Defense Programs




